
 

     The Elwood Area Foundation was 

established by a group of visionary 

locals who saw the need for a 

community giving organization.  The 

sale of the Elwood Boy Scout cabin 

in 1980 for the amount of $100,000 

gave this group its humble 

beginnings. 

       Since that time additional 

money has been received from 

generous donors through memorials, 

bequests, endowments and 

donations, allowing the Foundation 

to grow.   

     The Foundation invests and 

administers these funds.  Thanks to 

your kind-hearted contributions we 

are able to give  back to the area in 

many different ways.       

     Youth grants can be used for 

leadership education, youth projects, 

or other types of activities that result 

in youth empowerment.  Students 

are encouraged to call the 

Foundation Office to discuss their 

ideas.    

      

Our scholarship and student loan 

programs are available to help 

students achieve their quest for 

higher education at all levels,    

whether that is at a trade school, 

community college, pursuit of an 

associate degree, or a four-year 

college.  

    Community grants are given for 

betterment projects that ensure our 

area remains a great place to live for 

future generations!  

       We also accept memorials and 

donations.  These can be made in 

honor of loved ones who have 

passed, to represent someone special 

to you or the community, or for any 

other reason you might have!  

Memorials and donations may be 

directed to a cause near and dear to 

your heart, or may be given without 

designation.  

      To learn more about these 

programs, please call 308-785-8113, 

email director@elwoodfoundation.org, 

or stop by the office at 314 Smith 

Avenue.  

 

 

November 2016 

Save the Date 
9th Annual Elwood Area Foundation Spring Gala   

Saturday, March 28th, 2020 

 The evening includes dinner, complimentary cocktails, Silent and Live Auctions, and entertainment by the band 

Wicked Fun.  Ticket sales start in January.  Cost per ticket is $75 or $600 per table of eight.   
 

Proceeds from the Gala are used for community betterment projects and grants.  A few past projects  

receiving EAF funds include the Civic Center Renovations, updates at the Village Park, and grants to the  

Volunteer Fire Department, Johnson Lake Trails, TeamMates Mentoring Program,  

Beef in Schools, FFA, and 4-H—just to name a few!    

Please join us for a fun evening, and help us give back to the Elwood Area! 
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What is the Elwood Area Foundation? Student Loan  

Application Period Open 

Attention students!  Loan applica-

tions are being accepted through July 

25th.  Requirements are: 

1. Be a graduate of Elwood High 
School. 

2. The student is required to be  
registered as a full-time student 

(12 hours or more). 
3. Must maintain a 2.0 grade point 

average (C) to renew the loan. 
4. A 2% interest charge will be 

made while attending college and 
is payable each semester. 

5. All loans become due and paya-

ble upon completion or discontin-
uation of college. 

6. Loans are to be paid back on a 
five year monthly payment plan 
at 7% interest.      

Applications are available at the 

Foundation Office through July  25.  

Upon approval by the Board of Direc-

tors and signature of a school note by 

the student and co-signers, the loan 

is allocated each semester. Payment 

of interest and a copy of the student’s 

grades verifying 2.0 grade point aver-

age is also required.  Contact the 

Foundation Office for additional de-

tails.  
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Memorials and Honorariums  
Memorial gifts and honorariums are a thoughtful way to recognize someone.  Memorials are often directed to the Elwood Area 
Foundation in lieu of flowers for someone who has passed away, and honorarium donations can be made any time you would like to 
recognize someone.   

The Foundation will send an acknowledgement of your gift to the family or honoree and the information will be included in EAF pub-
lications.  Below is the list of memorials and donations made between July 1, 2018 and May 1, 2019. 

In Honor of the Class of 1956: 
Myrna Packer 

 
In Memory of Garrett Beck: 

Chuck & Charlene Tilson 

In Memory of  Evelyn Bogle: 
Steve & Kim Scoville and  

Jeff & Melissa Vinzant 

In Memory of Ernie Fiene: 
Steve & Kim Scoville and 

Jeff & Melissa Vinzant 

In Memory of Mary Goracke: 
Steve & Kim Scoville and  

Dan & Shaunna Sjomeling  

In Memory of Maxine Leggott 
Steve & Kim Scoville and  

Jeff & Melissa Vinzant 

In Memory of Merna Modglin: 
Chuck & Charlene Tilson and  

Jeff & Melissa Vinzant 

 

In Honor of Barney Owens: 
Brock & Jill Owens-Johnson 

In Memory of Elaine  
Remmenga: 

Brenda Avery, Guylin Cummins, and Ronn 

Remmenga 

In Memory of Walt Weissman 
Jeff & Melissa Vinzant 

In Memory of Ken Willets 
Chuck & Charlene Tilson 

Buell and Fastenau Families Establish Scholarship for ECC Employees 

As an expression of the gratitude felt by the family members of Vic Buell and Keith (Swede) Fastenau, the “Vic & Swede Scholarship 
Fund” was created to specifically assist employees at the Elwood Care Center.  This scholarship is available to those employees who 
wish to continue their education in all fields related to care-giving (nursing and dietary are just two examples), or professional devel-
opment.  Following is a list of the memorials received by the families, whose generosity made this scholarship possible. 

Julie Alconera  

D & M Andreasen  

David & Stephanie Bengtson  

Jane Birckhead  

Richard &  Diana Boring 

Tim & Jeanne' Brauer  

Rick & Stephanie Buell  

Rod & Tami Buell 

Krista Carroll  

Calvin & Sandra Dannehl  

Myron & Marilyn Dawson  

Harold & Eileen Debban 

Byron & Jolene DeBoer  

Carolyn & Shawn Dodson  

Stan & Pam Esslinger  

Kevin & Mary Fiene 

John Flanagan & Mary Fastenau   

Dennis & Janice Gengenbach  

Shirley Gengenbach 

Kay Goehring  

Virginia Grafe  

John & Nancy Gumb  

Susan Gustafson  

Greg & Linda Heiden  

Teresa Heil  

Dave & Margaret High  

Jon & Kenda High  

Scott & Michele High  

Bob & Jane Hilton 

Bill Hinze  

Byron & Becky Hock 

Janyce Hock 

Lana Hock & Andrew Trujillo 

Mary Hock & Dave Dahlgren 

Tim & Leann Hock 

Don & Lois Holen  

Janice Jensen  

Janet Johnson  

Sylvia High Karlsson & Lynn McPheron   

Stephen & Neva Klemme  

Jessica Krammes  

Lois Lage 

Larry & Joyce Langenberg  

Aaron & Pam Long  

Duane & Jayne Luethje  

Larry & Lisa Marshall and  

Bertrand Vet Clinic staff 

 

Mr & Mrs Mike Millican 

Kendall & Lola Moseley  

Glee Nelson  

Don & Colleen Nutzman  

John, Lars & Joni Ostrom  

Claudia Philips  

Wayne Quincy  

Holly Rowland  

Claudia Schmidt  

Steve & Kim Scoville 

Erin Schwenka  

Martha Secrest  

Jeremey & Jesica Shiers  

Timothy Stroup  

Christopher Thelen 

Chuck & Charlene Tilson  

Craig & Terri Uden 

Joe & Hannah Wendell  

Edward & Elizabeth Young  

Anthology Marketing Group, Inc.   

High Brothers Partnership   

In Honor of Ellen Gengenbach and Ileen 

Wallman  



Merlyn Schutz  

Memorial 
Valedictorian 
Scholarship        

Taylor Hickey 
 

Robert Birt 
Memorial  

Scholarship 

Taylor Hickey 

Jaycee Wooters 

Clara Lauby 

Haylie Moseley 

Baylee Diefenbaugh 

Ty Smith 

Max Elliott 

Hannah Steinwart 

Rebeka Lehmkuhler 

Julieann Puls 

Kathryn Montey 

Kimberly Halouska 

Gavin Fullmer 

Caitlyn Comfort 

 

Velma Schroeder 
Memorial 

Scholarship 

Clara Lauby 

 

 

Chadd Hambidge 

Memorial 

Scholarship      

Julieann Puls 
 

Centennial 
Committee  

Scholarship 

Kathryn Montey 
 

Robert & Barb Wade 
4 Year College 

Memorial  

Scholarship      

Ty Smith 
 

Robert & Barb Wade  

Comm. College  

Memorial  

Scholarship      

Jaycee Wooters 
 

Leonard & Darlene 
M. Schutz 

Memorial 
Scholarship      

Taylor Hickey 
 

Elwood Swim Team 
Scholarship 

Max Elliott 

James J. Leggott 
Memorial 

Scholarship        

Baylee Diefenbaugh 
 

Robert C. Salisbury  

Memorial 
Scholarship      

Caitlyn Comfort 
 

Cori Arends Schutz 

Memorial 
Scholarship      

Hannah Steinwart 
 

Elwood Lions Club/
Gosper County 

Carnival Association 
Scholarship 

Taylor Hickey 

Haylie Moseley 

Baylee Diefenbaugh 

Max Elliott 

Hannah Steinwart 

Julieann Puls 
 

Dean Houlden 

Memorial 

Scholarship  

Gavin Fullmer 

 

Tilson Family 

Scholarship      

Ty Smith 
 

Bonnie V. Clark 
Memorial 

Scholarship 

Rebeka Lehmkuhler 
 

Gloria Hartsfield 

Memorial 
Scholarship 

Ty Smith 
 

The Home Agency 

Scholarship 

Taylor Hickey 

Baylee Diefenbaugh 

Ty Smith 

Julieann Puls 

Christian Timm 

Spencer Pleschourt 

Carter Davis 

Elizabeth Neukirch 

Allie Portenier 
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Mission Statement 

The mission of the 

Elwood Area Foundation 

is to encourage, enhance 

and provide 

opportunities for 

charitable giving.  To 

manage and distribute 

the funds in a 

responsible manner in 

order to strengthen the 

Elwood Area Community 

and benefit the future 

generations of our 

community. 

“Real generosity towards 

the future lies in giving 

all to the present” 

Albert Camus 

EAF Scholarships Total  $34,200 to Area Students 

The Elwood High School graduating class of 2019 
 Back Row: Rebeka Lehmkuhler, Kathryn Montey, Haylie Moseley, Julieann Puls, Ty Smith, Hannah Stein-

wart, Jaycee Wooters, Middle Row: Gavin Fullmer, Jeremiah Garst, Cole Gutierrez, Kimberly Halouska, 
Taylor Hickey, Brandon Jauken, AJ Christner, Clara Lauby, Front Row Raul Clouse, Ty Jorges, Caitlyn  

Comfort, Baylee Diefenbaugh, Gio Duran, and Max Elliott.  Photo credit Becky Chaney. 
 

Congratulations to our area Graduates,  

and good luck on your future endeavors! 

Thank you to all those who contribute to the scholarship program.   

You are helping students achieve their dreams!   

OFFICE HOURS: 

Monday, Tuesday, 

Thursday  

9:00 –3:30 

308-785-8113 

2019 Summer Newsletter  
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Elwood Gala 2019 

FOUNDATION FRIENDS AND GALA DONORS   

American Legion Auxillary Unit 290  
Avanti Salon & Boutique  
B's Café            
Bakers Candies  
Bill's Volume Sales & Service  
Blue Moose        
Buzz's Marine  
Casey's General Store  
Cash-wa         
CHS  
Coca-Cola Bottling Company  
Crazy H Custom Leather  
Crystal Theater  
Cunningham's Journal on the Lake  
Elwood Area Foundation  
Elwood Bulletin  
Elwood Chamber of Commerce  
Elwood Fire and Rescue  
Elwood Hometown Cooperative Market  
Elwood Lion's Club  
Elwood Public School  
Elwood Rodeo Club  
Gosper County Carnival Association  
Gosper County Commissioners  
Gosper County Senior Center  
Heidi Button Massage  
Heritage Hills Golf Course  
Hibbett Sports  
Hi-Line Golf Course  
Holiday Inn Express, Lexington  

Honest Beef Company  
Kearney Cinema 8  
Kearney Community Theatre  
Krumme Estate (Diana)  
Lakeside Golf Course  
LandMark Implement  
Lexington Regional Health Center  
Little Angels Daycare  
Nebraska Life Magazine  
Nebraska Lottery  
Norder Supply Inc.  
Orscheln Farm & Home  
Orthman Community YMCA  
Pepsi Bottling Group of McCook  
Pinnacle Bank  
Plum Creek Market  
Plum Creek Promotions  
Prairie Museum  
Quality Brands  
Red Barn  
Riddles Jewelry  
Runza         
Sam's Club  
Security First Bank  
Steakmaster  
The Red Barn  
Tyson  
U Save Pharmacy and Gifts  
Village of Elwood  
Walmart    

Waterfjord Bed & Breakfast  
Wild Horse Ranch  
Wurst Tag Committee & The Pool Hall  
Allen & Geraldine Steinbrink 
Andy Krings 
Well Haas, Becca Paulsen 
Bernie & Pat's Custom Frame Shop, Bernie 
& Pat Valish 
Beverly Bogle Louthan, PC, Beverly Bogle 
Louthan 
Green Thumb Designs, Bill & Robin Phipps 
Bob & Jane Hilton 
Remmenga Drilling Co.  
Bob & Phyllis Remmenga, and Jeff & Sherri 
Remmenga 
Heritage Hills Golf Course, Bobby Gaulke 
Bonita Bay, Bonnie Marshall 
Brant Arends 
Bruce & MJ Hart 
Bader Insulation & Sandblasting, Inc., Bruce 
& Patty Bader 
Bryant & Lori Knoerzer 
Carlton & Cheryl Clark 
Casey & Molly Zimmerman 
Shabby Chic, Cheryl Oelkers 
Chuck & Charlene Tilson 
Connie Schmeeckle 
Peace - Love- Lavender, Cyndi Smith 
Elwood Funeral Home, Dallas & Jami Garey 
The Red Barn, Dan & Shaunna Sjomeling 

Elwood Area Foundation Hosts 8th Annual Spring Gala 

The 8th Annual Elwood Area Foundation Spring Gala was a huge success, thanks to all those who support this great cause!  

The event, held on March 23rd, included a social hour, complimentary cocktails, dinner, and silent and live auctions.  Nearly 

200 auction items were up for grabs.  Games of chance provided an opportunity for someone to win big at Split the Pot, or 

take home a fine bottle of wine or spirits at the Stock the Bar raffle.   

The evening closed out with music from the band Wicked Fun and a chance for dancing and socializing.    

Thanks to the support of the Elwood Area community and all those who donated and attended, the event netted 

$40,000.  Gala proceeds from 2017, 2018, and 2019 were used to renovate the Civic Center restrooms and hallway, and to 

help further the EAF mission of encouraging, enhancing and providing opportunities for charitable giving, including youth 

grants.  Past Gala proceeds have assisted with grants to the Volunteer Fire Department, Johnson Lake Trails, updates at the 

Village Park, 4-H projects, as well as many other projects and organizations.   

The Elwood Area Foundation Board and the Gala Committee are very grateful for the continued support of those who  

contribute to the Gala.  Thank you for helping us give back to the community! 
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Daren & Kate Hatch 
Daron & Hayley Huyser 
Darren  & Cheryl Krull 
Bob's True Value, Darren Buescher 
Gifts and Things, David & DeEtte Bailey 
Johnson Jewelry, David Dass 
The Daily Scoop, Dawn Turner 
Dennis Ocken 
Downey Drilling, Don Maston 
Doug & Barb Foss 
Duane's Sawmilling & Woodworking Crafts, Duane Kelly 
O'Hanlon Seed Inc., Dustin & Amber O'Hanlon 
Ed & Deb Arends 
Ed Houlden, in memory of Julie 
Ellen Halmes 
Emilee Voss 
The 308 Boutique, Erin Sandy 
China Hy Express 
3 Brothers Winery, Gary & Ricky Sue Wach 
Medo's, Greg Medo 
Heidi Button 
Herm & Pam Broome 
Moore Crop Service, Jeff & Codina Moore 
Jeff & Melissa (Hambidge) Vinzant, Class of ‘95 
Chester's Antiques, Jennifer Chester 
Jennifer Kohl, Scentsy Consultant  
Todata-Scanning and Photo Organizing, Jeri Schultheiss 
Jerry & Diane Remmenga 
Glamorous Smiles by Jess,  
Jessica Messenger, Dolce Salon & Spa 
The Home Agency 
Jim & Sharri Baldonado Family 
Jim & Carole Kleine 
OPO Inc, Joe Jeffery 
Welch Renovation Services 
Joe Welch, Rod Sheets, and Perry Kotschwar 
Thrivent Financial, Joe Wilken 
BASF, Jon Ivey 
JP & Jenna Roberts 
Prairie Point Junction, Julie Geiger 
Karen Finken 
Popologist of Kettle Corn, Karen Philips 
Simply Indigo Retreat, Kathryn Keller 
Aflac, Kayti Schwarting & Codi Kreutzer, Agents 
Starbucks 
Kevin & Cheri Bellamy, Big Iron Auctions  
Kris Kuck Cakes 
Graczyk Lawn & Landscape, Kristin Graczyk 
Mineral Palace, Krystal Keller 
DeVries Furniture & Floor Covering, Kurt & Lisa DeVries 
Farm Bureau Insurance & Financial Services, LaNae Matousek 
Larry & Cheryl Brell 
Larry & Jeanne Reynolds 
Nebraska State Fair  
Brell Realty & Auction, LeahAnn Brell 
Lee & Becky Chaney, Rianna and Sheridan Chaney 
The Dusty Canyon, Lisa Williams & Jennifer Lehmann 
Lloydelle Bellamy 

Lowell & Aimee Owen 
Maria Atterberry 
Weissert Hardwood Flooring, Mark & Katy Weissert 
Plum Creek Garden Club, c/o Marty Owens 
Nelson Furniture, Marty Smith 
Sehnert's Bakery & Bieroc Café, Matt & Shelly Sehnert 
Matt Weissert 
Megan Nation 
Farm Bureau Insurance & Financial Services, Melinda Riedel 
Mike & Gloria Dawson 
Mike & Sarah (Burkhalter) Anderson, Class of '95 
Mike Benzing 
Byrns Floorcovering Inc., Mike Byrns 
Docks Unlimited, Mitch & Jackie Berke 
Cunningham's Feed, Mitzi Urbom 
Oasis Gardens Greenhouse, Monica Harris 
Central Valley Irrigation, Monty & Tammy Vonasek 
Nicole Nickell 
Norman & Cynthia Evans 
Dawson County Children's Museum, Pat Longley 
Patrick Ropers 
Service Drug/JM's Gifts, Paul McGinnis 
Phil & Marty Kleppinger 
Geiger Inc., Ray & Judith Geiger 
B's Café, Ray & Sherron Hagan 
Rick & Anita Leggott 
Riley & Maura Rabe 
Loving Our Littles Daycare and Scharf Construction,  
Ronnie & Cinnamon Scharf 
Eustis Welding, Ronnie & Katrina Oakland 
Rose Mary Debban 
Russ & Pam Baker 
Scot & Cindy Schutz 
DXP, Scott & Ann Johnson 
Empire Hay, Scott & Gwen Stoll, Dan & Miranda Stoll 
Weissert Construction, Scott & Lyanne Weissert 
Shane & Laura Tilson 
Shannon Keller 
MTL, Inc., Sharlette Schwenninger 
House on the Hill Bed & Breakfast and Catering, Sindy Fiene 
Mind, Body, & Spirit, Stacey Cahill 
SS Essential Oils, Stephanie Scheer 
Steve & Arlene Lofquist 
Steve & Bonnie Atwood 
Steve & Kim Scoville 
S&N Farms, Steve & Nancy Schutz 
Polished by Taeo, Taeo Harris 
Johnson Lake State Recreation Area, Taylor Dixon & Tim Boyle 
Village Pie Maker, Terry Warner 
Andrews Feed, Theron & Katie Andrews 
Platte Valley Auto, Todd & Kim Booth 
Plum Creek Motors, Tom & Kathy Feltes 
Fonner Park, Tracy Bicknase 
Troy & Karen (Snider) Tickle, Class of '95 
Loop Brewing Company, Tyler Loop 
Pelican Bay Creations, Vicki Bliven 
Willie & Marlene Knoerzer 
 

*If  your name was omitted, we sincerely apologize! Please contact the Foundation Office so we can make sure your contribution is properly recognized. 
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Elwood Gala 2019 

Thank you to all the Gala volunteers who help with this fantastic event! 

The Gala Committee:  This hard-working group of people collaborate with the Foundation Board to help  make the Gala possible!   

Doing everything from pre-Gala planning and auction item hunting, to decorating and setting up for the event, making sure things run 

smoothly during the Gala, and cleaning up on Sunday; it takes a big group to accomplish this fantastic community event.   

Committee members for 2019: Deb Arends, Ed Arends, Erika Bennett, Vicki Bliven, Karen Corder, Kirk Corder, Gretchen Dixon,  

Taylor Dixon, Jennifer Edwards, Board member Cynthia Evans, Ann Johnson, Board member Scott Johnson, Board member Carole Kleine, 

Bryant Knoerzer, Lori Knoerzer, Betty Koenig, Andy Krings, LaNae Matousek, Codina Moore, Amber O’Hanlon, Board member Jenna 

Roberts, JP Roberts, Patrick Ropers, Board member Kim Scoville, Shaunna Sjomeling, Laura Tilson, Katy Weissert, Board member Mark 

Weissert, Joe Wilken, Michelle Wilken.  Event Night Volunteers: Additional volunteers who are invaluable to the success of the Spring 

Gala include:  David Blessing, Master of Ceremonies;  Heather Collins, Head Bartender; Jawna Kuck, Auction Cashier; Erin Jensen, Auc-

tion Cashier; Nick Niemeier, Auctioneer; Jake Rogers,  Auctioneer; and Alexis Barnes, doer-of-all-the-things.    

*A personal note from the director:  If anyone’s name was omitted by mistake, please let me know!   

Everyone’s help is so greatly appreciated , I would feel horrible about leaving anyone off the list by accident!  

Thank you ALL for everything you do! 

A view of the Gala tables;  

a few Gala patrons at the end of the even-

ing; and retired teachers in attendance: 

Kevin Mahlberg, Christel Smith,  

Ed Arends, DeAnn Wade, and  

Kim Scoville. 
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Some News on the World’s Fair! 

The Gosper County Fair is right around the corner!  Last year, the Elwood Area Foundation worked with the Elwood Alumni Com-

mittee and many past Elwood graduates to host the second bi-annual Alumni Open House on Saturday afternoon during our world 

famous county fair.  The decision was made several years ago to hold an Alumni get-together every other year, during the “even” 

years when there is no parade.  Below are a few pictures from the 2018 Open House, where attendees had the opportunity to tour 

the school and see the numerous updates that have taken place in recent years, visit with former classmates and old friends, and 

enjoy a casual and fun afternoon reminiscing about the good old days.  The Alumni Open House is open to the general public, every-

one is invited to attend! Be sure to look for information next year on details of the third bi-annual Alumni Open House! 

 

The multi-purpose room was 

the setting for the 2018 

Alumni Open House.  This 

space is now the school 

cafeteria, except during 

wrestling season.  

2019 is Parade Year! 
 
The Gosper County Bi-Annual Fair Parade will be held July 27, 2019 at 11:00 AM in beautiful downtown Elwood.  EAF would like to 

help spread the word to make sure this year is once again a wonderful parade day!  The parade is sponsored by the Elwood Chamber, 

and coordinated by Ellen Teter.   

The theme for the parade this year is “The Wild West”.  Registration will begin at 9:30 July 27th, on the corner by Remmenga Drilling.  

No deadline for registration has been set, but pre-registration is appreciated.  You can pre-register by calling Ellen Teter at 308-962-

5387, or mail information to Ellen Teter 42760 Road 732, Arapahoe, NE 68922, or you can register on line eteter@hotmail.com.  

Please be sure to include “Fair Parade” on the subject line if you register by email. Registration forms will be available at various busi-

nesses around Elwood.  Please help spread the word to others about the parade.   Look for Fair Flyers at local businesses to see the 

schedule of all events taking place during the Fair.   

mailto:eteter@hotmail.com


314 Smith Avenue 

P.O. Box 303 

Elwood, NE  68937 

Phone: 308-785-8113 

Email: director@elwoodfoundation.org  

Executive Director:  Melissa Vinzant  

 
 
  

Postal Patron 

Elwood, NE  68937 

Elwood Area Foundation 

The YELP (Youth Engaged in Leading People) leadership academy 

is a 12-month course offered to sophomore students from 

Elwood, and Phelps County.  The class is taught through a 

collaboration between the Nebraska Extension, Elwood Area 

Foundation, and Phelps County Development Corporation.   

Each month the group meets in a different location to learn about 

leadership skills, meet community leaders, and develop a service-

learning project that will provide a benefit to their community.  

The 2019 participants from Elwood are Kaydee Diefenbaugh, 

Matteya Gutierrez, and Alivia Knoerzer.    

The first YELP group in Elwood met from February through 

December 2018.  The students embraced the concept of the 

course and all came up with great ideas for a service project that 

would benefit the community.   

Makenzie Clouse held a clothing drive in the Fall, and then 

organized the donated clothes into a shopping day for those in need.  Taylor Hickey worked with the National Honor Society to 

coordinate a Secret Santa program for residents at the Care 

Home.  Megan Houser is working on a plan to provide a “Little 

Free Pantry” of non-perishable food items  at Johnson Lake.      

The 2019 YELP class is in the planning stages of their service 

project.  Stay tuned for more details! 

YELP (YOUTH ENGAGED IN LEADING PEOPLE) LEADERSHIP ACADEMY 

Bulk Rate 
U.S. Postage Paid 

Elwood, NE 68937 
Permit No. 92 

 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

     Cynthia Evans           Kate Hatch 

     Carole Kleine            Marty Kleppinger 

     Scott Johnson           Bryan Nelson 

     Jenna Roberts          Kim Scoville 

                        Mark Weissert 

Congratulations to Elwood’s inaugural group of YELP 2018  

students pictured below: Carina Atterberry, Makenzie Clouse, 

Megan Houser, and Taylor Hickey!   

Carina Atterberry saw a need for more family-friendly events in the 

community, and hosted a free movie night.  Folks brought their own 

chairs/blankets/bean bags, or sat in folding chairs and enjoyed pop-

corn and candy while watching Halloweentown.  
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2019 YELP students draw a map of Elwood and discuss what they are 

proud of, and areas they feel are in need of attention.  


